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May 2016 June 2016 July 2016 August 2016 
Deputy Soulsby elected as HSC 
President/ New HSC Committee 

President's statement at 29th June States 
meeting 

HSC Open Day 
 

On the 5th August, the newly 
installed video conferencing 
equipment was used successfully 
for the first time, for a patient 
consultation between the MMH 
and MSG surgeon Mr Sadeo 
Kairsingh. 

New Chief Secretary Oberlands Centre receives 2 design 
awards 

Pre-registration Nursing Degree 
Programme endorsement 

VTC introduced to ED 

President announces HSC 
commitments 

Committee elected Roger Allsopp as non-
voting member of HSC 

Announcement regarding HSC 
taking over the operation of the 
ED 

Joint Committee meeting with 
Committee for Employment & 
Social Security 

SRC The new President and Chief Secretary of 
HSC visited the MMH for the first time on 
the 10th June. 

Renal dialysis equipment was set 
up in room 13, and commissioned 
by engineers from Guys & St 
Thomas’s Hospital, London. 
(Treatment of a Alderney resident 
with renal failure successfully 
commenced on the 4th July) 

HSC Business Manager appointed 
 

Re-structure of front line children's 
social care services  

Walking DPU Patients to theatre  Video conferencing equipment 
has now been successfully 
installed and tested at the MMH. 
 

Chief Secretary & Chief Nurse - 
joint meeting with Jersey 

New Senior Operating Officer Dietitians Week Official Opening of the Orchard 
Clinic 
 

Committee awarded 
commendation certificates 

BDO prioritisation workshop Safety Calling Week Queen's Nurse Award -  
Karen Leech, Service Manager 
Adult Community Services  

Committee nominated Deputy 
Tooley as Committee political 
representative on the Children's 
Executive 
 
 



2 
 

May 2016 June 2016 July 2016 August 2016 
World No Tabaco Day Disney Visits Frossard Ward 

 
Arts Commission Lighting Project - 
Childrens Dental Services  
 

Committee nominated Deputy 
Yerby as Committee political 
representative on the Supported 
Living and Ageing Well Startegy 
Supervisory Group 

Nurse, Carer and Midwife of the 
year award 

Public statement re: resource 
management 

Completion of Grand Courtil Phase 
2 

Professor Wilson, and Dr 
Thompson, visited the MMH as 
part of the current review on 
adult health and social care on 
Alderney.
 

Foster Care Fortnight HSC Committee Update Award of Merit RCN Faculty of Medical Leadership & 
Management visit to Guernsey 

Allied Health and Care Professionals 
live on twitter 

Planters Project Chief Secretary - joint meeting 
with Jersey  



Alderney review - Professor 
Wilsons team visits  
 

Hydrotherapy – funding agreed HSC approved terms of reference for 
independent review of health and social 
care need, provision and governance in 
Alderney 

Committee update on proposals 
for the planned reconfiguration of 
wards at the PEH 

Health Promotion – Louis the 
Lobster 
 

Victoria Wing ‘clean and dirty’ 
facilities refurbished 

Committee attended HSC priority setting 
workshop 

Committee support for purchase 
of replacement laundry 
equipment and associated works 

Chief Pharmacist/ Registrations 
Officer visit to Alderney  
 

Enhanced recovery programme – 
Hips and Knees - commenced 

Committee validated HSC bids previously 
submitted as part of SCIP process for 
capital reserve funding  

Royal College of Paediatrics and 
Child Health visit to Guernsey 
 

Refurbishment of Theatre 2 and 
annual maintenance 
 

Ivy Trust reflective garden opened Deputies Prow & Yerby attend Recovery in 
the Community Conference 

Occupational Health Departmnt 
maintains UK Accreditation with 
SEQOHS 

Mobiles x ray machines renewed 
and Alderney provided with 
upgraded machine 
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May 2016 June 2016 July 2016 August 2016 
First phase of skill mix 
implementation for CCU agreed 

Medical Appraisers Training HSC purchased replacement 
image intensifier & CT Scanner 
tube  

Assistant Director to Hospital 
Services appointed 

Allied Healthcare Professionals 
Monthly Forum Meetings 
established 

Medical Director - Alderney Visit HP Executive Presentation to HSC 
12th July 

Bowel Cancer Screening Charity 
Meeting 

Commenced 2016 SCIP submissions 
processes 11th May 

HR Advisor Heather West visited the 
MMH on the 14th June. 

Intersystems Presentation on 
EHSCR to HSC 19th July 

States Members visit to PEH for 
Induction 
 

SCIP Funding Requested to replace 
HSC Local Area Network 

Assistant Director, Dermot Mullin and 
Manager for older adult services, Fiona 
Robertson visited the MMH on the 16th 
June. 

Extra Funding secured for 
Childrens Information database 
replacement programme 

Platelets lab 
 

Euroking Upgrade project delivery 
completed 

Dr Peter Rabey visited the MMH on the 
22nd June. 

Disability Officer, Caroline Mullins 
and colleagues visited the Hospital 
on the 14th July. Caroline stated 
that it was good to find that the 
MMH was such an “inclusive” 
building. 

New garden outside catering with 
Pergola  
 

Closure of Le Carrefour Residential 
unit and opening of a new small 
group home for looked after 
children 

Director of Public Health, Dr Stephen 
Bridgeman visited the MMH on the 27th 
June. 

Due to this new initiative, MMH 
occupancy figures as provided 
within monthly reports, will from 
the beginning of July now be 
based on 21 beds as opposed to 
22.  

Press Interviews about transfer of 
ED to HSC from PCCL 
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May 2016 June 2016 July 2016 August 2016 
The MMH took part in a major 
incident exercise on the 21st May, 
with staff putting into use the 
Hospitals major incident plan.  All 
emergency services involved felt 
that the exercise was very 
worthwhile. 
 

  The Hospitals old community VHF 
radio set has been replaced with a 
new TETRA unit. This new 
equipment will allow improved 
radio communications between 
the MMH and other emergency 
services on Alderney and in 
Guernsey 

RIO Upgrade Project funded and 
delivery commenced 
 

Ellie Phillips, Tissue viability nurse 
specialist, visited the MMH on the 
25th May to hold an out-patient 
clinic, and also to update staff. 

 The AT learning link, that has been 
unavailable on computers at the 
MMH for a considerable length of 
time, has now been re-
established.

Launch of Specialist Fostering 
Scheme 
 

Lecturer Judy Moore visited on the 
26th May. 

 HSC Electrician Foreman, Justin 
Gallienne, visited the MMH on the 
6th July. 

Renal dialysis Matron, Ann 
Collinan, visited the MMH to meet 
with the Alderney resident who is 
now receiving dialysis at the 
MMH. 

Staff nurse Leonie Ann Munday, and 
Laundry assistant Eileen Evans, both 
commenced employment at the 
MMH during May. 

  Assistant Director, Ed Freestone 
visited the MMH on the 4th 
August.
 

HSC’s new IT Business Partner, Sean 
Cowan, visited the MMH for the first 
time since his recent appointment. 
Sean gave an update on his plans to 
improve IT hardware throughout 
HSC, and also said that video 
conferencing equipment would 
shortly be installed at the MMH. 

     An awning has been installed to 
give patients protection from the 
sun whilst enjoying the garden. 
This project has been partly 
funded by a trust fund.
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May 2016 June 2016 July 2016 August 2016 
Six further televisions, donated by 
the Mary Rowlance Trust, have been 
installed into patient’s rooms. 

    A four day buildings condition 
survey of the MMH was carried 
out during August.
 

Occupational Health Manager, 
Colette Hornsby and a newly 
appointed colleague, visited the 
MMH on the 18th May. 

    Patient occupancy levels fell 
during August; however 
outpatient levels increased with 
the large influx of holiday makers 
to the Island.
 

    Interviews were held for a 
domestic assistant vacancy. 

    Senior managers, Dermot Mullin 
and Fiona Robertson visited the 
MMH on the 24th August. 
 


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September 2016 October 2016 November 2016 December 2016 
Bowel Cancer Screening resumes  HSC Smoke Free zones Successful NMC Visit Balance budget for 2016  

Recruitment controls save £700,000 First young person repatriated from off 
island provision into Specialist Foster 
Placement 

Nursing Leadership Conference 
2016 

HSC Awards Ceremony  

New Pre-registration Student Nurse 
cohort commences 

5 Ways to Wellbeing Challenge   VTC link to Southampton – First 
successful appointment with 
specialist in Southampton and 
service user using the VTC from 
within the PEH. Recovery time for 
a trip to Southampton was usually 
over a week 

Joint Committee meeting with 
Committee for Home Affairs  

Thinking Differently, Working Differently Launch of Care Values Framework  Chief Secretary - joint meeting 
with Jersey  

New hospital structure established  Committee endorsed the introduction of 
the Care Values Framework (2017 – 2020) 
throughout HSC  

Revalidation Showcase On behalf of the Committee, the 
President awarded a 
Commendation Certificate to 
Andrea Inder on receiving the title 
of ‘Angel of the Year’ at the 2016 
Pride of Guernsey awards. 

ED Go Live  Agreed financial support from treasury for 
the Home First Project  

Interim Head of Midwifery 
appointed 

New proposals for Bowel 
Screening Service agreed for 2017  

Sexual Health Week His Excellency & Lady Corder  visit to PEH  Occupational Therapy week  New Radiology X-Ray Room - 
official opening  

Thrive 2020 Conference Stoptober Challenge Oberlands nominated for awards Staff Christmas Meal 

President, Chief Secretary & Chief 
Nurse - London visit for NMC and 
Action for Children 

Guernsey Child Measurement Programme 
2016 

Beacons Café now on Facebook Corporate Parenting Presentation 

President & Senior Operating 
Officer- Jersey visit 

Management Shadowing Alcohol Awareness Week Procurement and Contract 
Management drop in sessions 

Pride 2016 Beacons Café - world mental health day Guernsey and Alderney Health 
Profile 2016 

Beacons Café first birthday 
celebrations 
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September 2016 October 2016 November 2016 December 2016 
Visit by Wessex Medical Research 
Trust                                             

Senior Operating Officer & Assistant 
Director Adult Community Services - 
Alderney visit 

Launch of Guernsey Autism 
Framework 

HSC Carol Service 

Sark Visit: Annual meeting with Sark 
Medical Committee 

Responsible Officer Network   - 
Attended by Medical Director / 
Responsible Officer.  Part of GMC 
revalidation for doctors 
processes.                                                           

Psychology in the Pub His Excellency & Lady Corder visit 
PEH 

MARSIPAN Implementation 
Group  (support 
group)                                                    

The Issue - States of Guernsey in-house 
magazine 

 HSC Committee Update 

5th Radiologist started Changing Times - Social Policy magazine 
produced by SOG 

ICCI Award Winners announced World Aids Day 

Recruited to interventional radiology 
post 

Committee supported proposal that Dr 
McColl be asked to set up a multi-
disciplinary Organ Donation Committee   

HSC with Headway & Pink Ladies 
jointly fund new role 

States of Guernsey Employee 
Engagement Survey 

The main entrance canopy has again 
been re-painted. Originally the 
canopy was to be made of stainless 
steel, but as a design team cost 
cutting exercise this was changed to 
mild steel. This has resulted in the 
need to repaint the structure on an 
annual basis. 

Committee endorsed the principles 
outlined in the single clinical governance 
framework 

Committee received an update on 
progress with the Mental Health 
and Wellbeing Strategy  

Secretary suggested that the 
Committee hold a strategic half 
day in order to consider HSC’s 
priority areas for inclusion in 
phase two of the Policy & 
Resource Plan 

HSC moved on to Business Grade 
Internet service 
Negotiations opened with 
InterSystems  

Committee supported new format of HSC 
performance dashboards which 
superseded vital signs reports. 

Committee supported the 
implementation of the findings 
and recommendations of the 
Adult Community Services review 

Committee notes a summary 
paper on the impact of the Multi-
Agency Support Hub (MASH) since 
its creation as a pilot project in 
March 2015, which had resulted 
in improved cross-agency 
engagement and partnership 
working with families. 
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September 2016 October 2016 November 2016 December 2016 
Chief Nurse and Director of 
Governance, Juliet Beale, and her 
deputy, Elaine Burgess visited the 
MMH on the 6th September.

Committee supported the 
implementation of the findings and 
recommendations of the Children with 
Disabilities Services review. 

Committee supported the 
replacement of all 771 computers 
currently hosting Windows XP 
within the HSC network  

Committee noted a presentation 
on progress with the 1001 Critical 
Days Programme (the 1001 
Programme) which was 
partnership between HSC and 
Every Child Our Future (ECOF). 

The Hospitals clinical waste chiller 
unit had to be replaced incurring an 
element of unforeseen expenditure.

Committee approved the 
recommendations contained in the 
Autism Framework for the Bailiwick of 
Guernsey 2016. 

Committee met with three 
representatives of the Island 
Medical Centre (Alderney) who 
were in Guernsey as part of an 
induction process and promoting 
closer working relations between 
Alderney and Guernsey 

Father Christmas visits Frossard 
Ward 

 The laundry and generator room 
has been re-decorated.

Committee supported a business case for 
an 8 unit specialist housing development 
alongside La Nouvelle Maraitaine extra 
care housing scheme. 

Committee noted the outcome of 
Phase 2 of the nursing and 
midwifery skill mix review (adult 
mental health, learning disability 
and services on Alderney) which 
was undertaken from April to July 
2016  

NMC concluded no case to answer 
for the 2 midwives 

Rheumatology Specialist Nurse, Eve 
Harrington visited the MMH on the 
22nd September to hold an 
outpatient clinic.

Re-launch of recruitment social media 
account 

Negotiations for new air 
ambulance contract begun with 
Jersey and suppliers 

Everbridge trial 

ICCI Health Bursary launch  Art work School Dental clinic Room 1 Radiology Commissioned  Second phase of skill mix 
implementation for theatres 
agreed 

Recruitment  of Associate Specialists 
to ED

Flu Campaign Severe gales experienced on the 
19th & 20th November caused only 
minor damage at the MMH. 

Art work Frossard December  

DOK new reception area Laundry funding approved Giffard ward closure due to water 
leakage 

Ultrasound replacement tender 
published 
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September 2016 October 2016 November 2016 December 2016 
 Maternity Partnership visits by 

Portsmouth 
Project Agency completes - noting 
successful achievement of project 
objectives 

Endoscope replacement tender 
published 

 Trish McDermott visited Alderney with 
four other specialist nurses to present two 
well women health presentations (the 5 
B’s) to interested island residents. This 
was well received by those who attended. 

Pharmacy Manager Janine Clarke 
visited the MMH on the 1st 
November. 

Daily safety briefing meetings for 
acute team established 

  The Hospitals video conferencing 
equipment was successfully used on two 
occasions during October by the Alderney 
and Guernsey Courts.

 During November, the Hospital’s 
VTC equipment was successfully 
used for a 1:1 management 
meeting, a Governance meeting, 
and a consultation between an 
Alderney resident and a 
Consultant Anaesthetist at the 
PEH.

Delayed Discharge meetings 
established at AD level 

  Assistant Director Dermot Mullin visited 
the MMH on the 11th October. 
Accompanying Dermot on this visit was 
Senior Operating Officer, Matt Jones, 
Assistant Director Acute Hospital Services, 
Martin Peacock, and Finance Business 
Partner, Keith Davies.  

Three members of staff from the 
MMH attended a forum, to 
discuss strategies relating to the 
pension age gradually increasing 
from 65 to 70 as from 2020. 

 

 In addition to meeting staff at the MMH 
and having a tour of the facilities, the 
group also spent time with Alderney’s 
Chief Executive Officer, and staff at the 
Island Medical Practice. 

  

  Simon Whitehead from the HSC health 
and safety team visited the MMH to 
discuss risk assessments, and other health 
and safety topics.
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  Trainers Mark Mapp and Mike Froome 
spent a week at the MMH updating staff 
on mandatory and essential skills.
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January  2017 February  2017 March  2017 April  2017 
HSC predicts significant underspend  
 

Court case following serious health and 
safety issue regarding clinical waste 
disposal 
 

Family Placement Services – 
Fostering Drop in event  

Commencement of the 
requirement for all nurses and 
health visitors working in 
Guernsey and Alderney to be 
registered with HSC 
 

NMC Hearings – public reassurance 
messages in light of social media 
coverage of the NMC cases 
 

Retirement of Val Cameron, Director of 
Environmental Health & Pollution 
Regulation 

Changes to ED charging structure  HSC attends public Scrutiny 
Hearing  

Publication of the Independent 
Review of Health and Social Care, 
Need, Provision and Governance in 
Alderney. (Prof Wilson review) 
  

No Smoking Day 2017 E Joseph – NMC hearing  HSC welcomes colleagues from 
the Island Medical Centre in 
Alderney   

Launch of CareWatch and request 
for volunteers for the new 
community partnership 
 

J Gallienne – NMC Hearing  C Birnie – HCPC misconduct 
hearing  

PEH roof tender – G Block  
 

Retirement of Dr Bridgman, Medical 
Officer of Health 
 

Joint Committee meeting with ESS re the 
MSG contract 

Air Ambulance Tender – joint 
process with Jersey  

HSC & MSG announce off-island 
solution to orthopaedic delays  

President & Chief Secretary travel to 
Alderney for the presentations of 
the Wilson review  

Committee meeting to the Children’s 
Convenor  

HSC partners with KPMG to 
develop its Future Operating 
Model 
 

HSC partners with Pink Ladies & 
Headway for a new Assistant 
Psychologist  

Visit of BBC Health Editor – Hugh 
Pym 

Chief Secretary visit to Jersey  Radiology and Pathology Open 
Days 
 

KPMG commences work on the 
Future Operating Model 

3 VTC calls with Alderney  Medical Director attended a responsible 
officer meeting in the UK 

ITV spend the evening filming in 
the Emergency Department as 
part of national coverage. 

Appointment of new Data 
Protection & Information 
Management Officer  



12 
 

January  2017 February 2017 March 2017 April 2017 
Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

No Smoking Day Guernsey Press invited to see 
‘behind the scenes’  
Opened the doors to all wards and 
to radiology and Pathology  
 

Committee workshop on the 
Children Law 

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time  1 VTC call with Alderney HSC attendance at Guernsey 
Careers Show 
 

Jersey MDAG meeting  

Introduced targets for Vital Signs  Medical Director – 4 days theatre time Chief Secretary & Medical Director 
visit to Southampton Hospital 
 

Committee tour of Beauville 

Joint Meeting with Committee for 
Home Affairs 

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time Emergency exercise in Jersey 
 

Medical Director – GMC visit  

Chief Nurse & Medical Director met 
with Jersey Doctors 

Committee agreed an  update document 
on HSC’s progress in addressing relevant 
recommendations of the Professor 
Marshall review which was forwarded to 
the Scrutiny Management Committee 
 

Meeting with Jersey re joint 
working opportunity e.g. Public 
Health services  
 

Faculty of Leadership & 
Management – meetings with 
Maternity team 

Chemical, Biological, Radiological 
and Nuclear Training 

Committee agreed that the safeguarding 
adults arrangements and associated 
culture should be included as a core 
element of the transformation 
programme and approved the 
establishment of a multi-agency task and 
finish group  to scope the issues and 
identify a plan for addressing the areas of 
greatest risk. 

States of Guernsey signs new 
contract for Secondary Healthcare 
with the MSG 
 

5 VTC calls with Alderney  
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January  2017 February 2017 March 2017 April 2017 
Continuing to improve patient 
pathways to improve patient 
experiences and ensure effective 
use of resources  

Committee considered updates on the  
Care and Support Framework – 
Implementation Update and approved 
discussions with the voluntary and charity 
sector partners which would inform the 
production of a draft business case for the 
reablement pilot required by the 
Supported Living and Ageing Well Strategy 
Policy Letter 

Assistant Director, Dermot Mullin 
– visit to Alderney 

Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

Implementing the Care Values 
Framework  

Committee approved the Dementia 
Framework for the Bailiwick for 
submission to the Disability and Inclusion 
Steering Group, led by ESS 

6 VTC calls with Alderney 
 

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time 

Ongoing implementation of the 
Autism Framework  

Committee asked the Organ Donation 
Committee to report back as soon as 
possible on the outcome of its review of 
the existing and alternative systems of 
organ donation including liaison with 
Jersey 

Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

HSC Electric bike launch  

Launch and ongoing implementation 
of the Dementia framework  

Development of the Committee’s Plan as 
part of the P&R Plan 

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time 
 

Committee agreed, subject to the 
outcome of transformation of 
health care services to approve 
the establishment of the Bailiwick 
Health Trust in order to progress 
with the implementation of the 
Healthy Weight Strategy and 
directed the preparation of 
detailed proposals 
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January  2017 February 2017 March 2017 April 2017 
Continued partnership with the GHA  Committee considered evaluation of the 

seven week ‘5 Ways to Wellbeing’ 
campaign from Oct/ November 2016 and 
supported embedding the 5 Ways to 
Wellbeing into every day working life, 
policy and strategy across HSC 

Log of 3rd sector requests for 
resources introduced  

Committee approved the draft 
Projet de Loi, entitled ‘The 
Adoption (Guernsey) 
(Amendment) Law, 2017’, and 
submitted for consideration by 
the Assembly in June 2017  

Ongoing work in Childrens 
residential care to improve 
outcomes for children and young 
people in care. 

Committee supported proposals to work 
collaboratively with Alderney to develop 
proposals to 
respond to the recommendations made 
by Professor Wilson 

Committee approved the draft 
Digital Strategy for 2017 -2020 as 
a working document to be 
adopted in HSC 

Committee considered Mental 
Health and Wellbeing Strategy – 
Implementation Plan and  
 
agreed to recommend it to P&R 
and consider as part of the HSC 
Target Operating Model 

Progress on the repatriation of 
vulnerable children previously 
placed in UK placements.  

Governance Team away day  Committee approved in principle 
the development of legislation 
which would lead to an 
independent model of regulation 
for health and social care services 
in the Channel Islands and joint 
working between Jersey and the 
Bailiwick of Guernsey 

Committee considered the 
Responsible Officer’s Annual 
Report 

 Continuing to improve patient pathways 
to improve patient experiences and 
ensure effective use of resources 

Committee approved the 
nomination of a second 
Responsible Officer under the 
Regulation of Health Professions 
(Medical Practitioners) (Guernsey 
and Alderney) Ordinance, 2015 
 

Committee considered proposals 

in respect of a pan-Channel 
Island approach concerning the 
medicinal benefits and use of 
pharmaceutical products 
containing cannabinoids and 
agreed to support necessary 
legislative changes 
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January  2017 February 2017 March 2017 April 2017 
 Implementing the Care Values Framework Committee considered progress 

against recommendations from 
the independent review of 
Children’s Disability Services 

Committee considered possible 

options to re-build the short 
break care provision at The 
Croft- used by children with 
complex needs and disabilities 

  Invitation from the Committee for 
Education, Sport & Culture to 
attend its meeting for an update 
and discussion on future plans for 
the provision of pre-school 
education 

Continuing to improve patient 
pathways to improve patient 
experiences and ensure effective 
use of resources 

  Meeting with British Medical 
Association (Guernsey Branch) 

Implementing the Care Values 
Framework 

  Continuing to improve patient 
pathways to improve patient 
experiences and ensure effective 
use of resources 

 

  Implementing the Care Values 
Framework 
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May 2017 June 2017 July  2017 August 2017 
Nurse, Carer & Midwife of the Year 
2017 
 

Inaugural meeting of HSC’s Community 
Partnership - CareWatch 

Launch of Breastfeeding Welcome 
scheme at the PEH and Guernsey 
Airport – to be followed by other 
States buildings  

World Breastfeeding Week 

Foster Care Fortnight – series of 
events to promote fostering in the 
Bailiwick 
 

New Quiline clinic at Church on the Rock Request for volunteers for a focus 
group for Quitline 

Steroid Abuse campaign launched 
– with Home Affairs 

Giffard Ward refurbishment 
commences 
 

Safety Calling week  Pets as Therapy dog on  Le 
Marchant Ward  

Community Nursing ‘on the road’ 
sun advice  

Alderney Medivac Training Exercise -  
for all partners involved in the 
provision of medivac patient 
transfers  
 

Publication of annual results of the 
Guernsey Child Measurement Programme  

Orchard Centre – one year 
anniversary  

Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

Islanders invited to help shape 
health and social care in the 
Bailiwick – invitation to workshops 
and public drop-in in June  
 

Medical Director – 4 days theatre time Official opening of Le Marchant 
Ward Therapy garden – Insurance 
Corporation bursary  

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time 

HSC representatives speak at TedEx 
 

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time Publication of the Channel Islands 
Cancer Report 2017 

Continuing to improve patient 
pathways to improve patient 
experiences and ensure effective 
use of resources 

President, Chief Secretary attend 
Liverpool RCN Congress 
 

Continuing to improve patient pathways 
to improve patient experiences and 
ensure effective use of resources 

Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

Implementing the Care Values 
Framework 

States members workshop on the 
Future Operating Model 
 
 

Medical Director – visit to Sark. Sark 
Medical Committee 

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time Transfer of Drug & Alcohol 
Strategy to HSC commenced  
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May 2017 June 2017 July  2017 August 2017 
Staff engagement events on the 
Future Operating Model 
 

FMLM visit with Maternity Services  
 

Continuing to improve patient 
pathways to improve patient 
experiences and ensure effective 
use of resources 

Visit to Jersey 

HSC staff speak at Be Active Forum 
 

Implementing the Care Values Framework Medical Director attended UK 
responsible officer meeting  

Meeting with Sir Tony Hawkin – 
Action for Children  

3 VTC calls with Alderney  
 

Public engagement – partnership of 
purpose 

Caldicott Guardian training – UK   

Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

Staff engagement – partnership of 
purpose 

Ethics Training – Jersey   

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time 
 

Commissioning Academy  Implementing the Care Values 
Framework 

 

Appointment of new Business 
Manager, Emergency Department  
 

   

HSC submitted Policy letter 
proposing changes to the bowel 
cancer screening programme  
 

   

HSC client team for management of 
3rd party health and social care 
supply contracts  
 

   

Refresh of Agency Supply contract 
 

   

Settled structural steel claim – 
Oberlands  

   

Strategic Emergency & Crisis 
Management training 
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May 2017 June 2017 July  2017 August 2017 
Mental Health Awareness Week  
 

   

Assistant Director, Dermot Mullin – 
visit to Alderney 
 

   

Committee agreed to approach 

Committee for Employment & 
Social Security in respect of  
providing free contraception for 
young people aged under 21 living 
in Guernsey and Alderney. 

   

Committee responded to the 
Scrutiny Management 
Committee’s In-Work Poverty 
Review 

   

Committee approved  
‘The Regulation of Health 
Professions (Medical Practitioners) 
(Sark) Regulations, 2017’ 

 

   

National Nurses Day 
 

   

Chief Nurse attended Salford 
Working together Vanguard 
Conference 
 

   

Submission of P&R Plan     

Continuing to improve patient 
pathways to improve patient 
experiences and ensure effective 
use of resources 
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September 2017 October 2017 November  2017 December 2017  
Organ Donation Week  Stoptober 2017 Media release and copy of Policy 

letter on the Future of Health & 
Care in the Bailiwick  

HSC ‘Partnership of Purpose’ 
Policy letter – unanimous 
approval by the States Assembly 

Carolyn Barrett, Prison Nurse, 
Awarded Queens Nurse  

Publication of NMC hearings findings and 
sanctions 

World Diabetes Day  Launch of Under 21 free 
Contraception services for women 
– launched with ESS  

World Sepsis Day 
 

MSG premises – change of use application 
for possible new site 

Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

Older Peoples Week – in conjunction 
with Guernsey Sports Commission  
 

Launch of the Mental Health & Wellbeing 
Plan 

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time 

Publication of Bristol Serious Case 
Review findings  
 

Mental Health Day 2018 Continuing to improve patient 
pathways to improve patient 
experiences and ensure effective 
use of resources 

Continuing to improve patient 
pathways to improve patient 
experiences and ensure effective 
use of resources 

Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

Bright Tights Day 2018 
 

 Groundwork for the development 
of a Health Improvement 
Commission – support healthier 
lifestyles in the community 

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time 40th Anniversary of IVF 
 

 Official Opening of Gloucester 
dining room 

Continuing to improve patient 
pathways to improve patient 
experiences and ensure effective 
use of resources 

GTG Physio contract  
 

 HSC awards ceremony 

Implementing the Care Values 
Framework 

Flu Campaign 17/18 
 

 Chief Secretary – Alderney visit 

Pre-reg and post-reg degree 
students graduation 

Launch of consultation on Weight 
Management Services  

 HSC carol service  

 Medical Director – 4 days theatre time 
 

 Staff drop in – ahead of Policy 
letter debate  
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September 2017 October 2017 November  2017 December 2017  
 Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time 

 
 Bailiffs visit to Oberlands and 

Lighthouse wards 

 Continuing to improve patient pathways 
to improve patient experiences and 
ensure effective use of resources 

 Governors visit to PEH 

 Implementing the Care Values Framework 
 

 Santa visit to Frossard Ward  

 Joint meeting with ESS 
 

  

 Meeting with Chief Exec – Mind UK   
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January 2018 February 2018 March 2018 April 2018 
Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

Medical Director – 4 days theatre time Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time 

Launch of Safer Every Day – 
programme focussing on patient 
safety throughout 2018 

Implementing the Care Values Framework  Implementing the Care Values 
Framework 

Implementing the Care Values 
Framework 

Meeting with Sir Tony Hawkhead – Action 
for Children  

Implementing the Care Values 
Framework 

Work with GHA to manage and 
refurbish health and social care 
staff accommodation – HSC to be 
tenant  

Launch of Single Governance 
Framework – HSC & MSG  

Service Guernsey events for HSC staff PEH re-profiling workshops 
commenced  

Visit of the Children’s 
Commissioner for Jersey  

Maternity – review of the year 
  

 Guernsey Academy sessions Joint meeting with Jersey  

New equipment for Breast Unit – 
Pink Ladies gifting ceremony 

 Leadership training for senior staff Joint meeting with ESS 

Meeting with Jersey – Chief Exec & 
officers 
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May 2018 June 2018 July 2018 August 2018 
Nurse, Carer & Midwife of the Year 
2018 
 

   

Foster Care Fortnight – series of 
events to promote fostering in the 
Bailiwick 
 

   

Giffard Ward refurbishment 
complete – patients moved in w/c 
28.5.18 
 

   

Medical Director – 4 days theatre 
time 

   

Chief Nurse – 4 days clinical time 
 

   

Emergencies on Trial training 
 

   

Scrutiny Hearing 
 

   

Chamber Lunch – Arts in Health 
 

   

ESS joint meeting – SLAWS 
 

   

Joint working with Jersey  
 

   

 


